

OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL WASHINGTON, D.C. 20530

June 25, 1971

Mr. Harold Weisberg Route 8 Frederick, Maryland

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

This is in response to your letter of March 4, 1971, in which you request access to photographs relating to the investigation of the assassination of President Kennedy.

I regret that I cannot grant your request in that the records you are seeking consist of investigatory files compiled for Law Enforcement purposes which are exempt from public disclosure under the Public Information Section of the Administrative Procedure Act 5 U.S.C. 522, (b) (7).

Sincerely,

Pichard G. Kleindienst Deputy Attorney General